

Via email: karl@cheerunion.org

Montreal, 8 September 2014

Mr. Karl Olson Secretary General International Cheer Union (ICU) P.O. Box 752830 Memphis, TN 38175 USA

## Subject: Compliance with the 2015 World Anti-Doping Code

Dear Mr. Olson, dear Karl,

Thank you very much for submitting a revised copy of the ICU Draft Anti-Doping Rules and giving us the opportunity to provide you with our comments.

We confirm that ICU has successfully incorporated all mandatory articles of the 2015 World Anti-Doping Code into its Rules. This correspondence therefore constitutes your assurance that the 2015 ICU Draft Rules are in line with the 2015 World Anti-Doping Code.

It is now fundamental that ICU formally adopts these Rules in order to ensure that they can come into force on 1 January 2015. We would be grateful if you could provide us with a confirmation of the formal adoption and an electronic copy of the version of the Rules which will come into force.

While monitoring the enforcement of the Rules, WADA might suggest amendments based on the practical application of these rules in the future if necessary.

We thank you for your commitment to clean sport and remain available should you have any questions or concerns.

Yours Sincerely,

Emiliano Simonelli

Senior Manager - Code Compliance

Emiliar Small

Legal affairs

CC: Frédéric Donzé

Director, European Regional Office and International Federation Relations